Madrid Planning Board Minutes

April 7, 2011

6:30 p.m.

Present: Tim Lucas, Chair; Joe Finnegan, Town Supervisor; Jeff Gilson, Code Enforcement Officer; Wayne Day, Gary Wells, Laura Merrill and Tony Cooper, Town Board Member.

Absent:  Dan McGrath and Kevin Finnegan, Town Board Member.

Joe Finnegan informed the planning board that the town now has a new attorney,  Marcia LaMay.  Marcia is going to give the planning board a definition of what is a boarding home.

The contract with LaBerge has been put together for signing.

It was brought up that the Gilchrist/Sinclair family has opened a new business on Main Street.  

Seminar is being offered for local planning board members through the St. Lawrence County Planning office.  All members have picked May 3, 2011 class which is to be held at the Human Services Building in Canton. 

Permits received back from Wayne Taillon (2) and Michael Campbell (1).

Lori LaLone, who lives on County Route 14 towards Chase Mills, has a court date of April 26.  At which time she will be fined.  Bill Barkley, Highway Supervisor, is putting a bill together as to the cost of removal of the garbage by the town.  The cost will be billed to her.  If she fails to pay it then it will be added to her taxes.

 Tony Cooper brought up the abandon trailers at the end of the Smith Road.  Apparently they are owned by Winnie Lane and her daughter, Melody.  Addresses unknown.  They are both falling down.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Town Board Meeting Wednesday, April 13, 2011 at 6:30.  Next Planning Board meeting is May 4, 2011 at 6:30.

